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Shaw, Heather

From: Markuson, Jeremy <jeremy_markuson@fws.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, March 04, 2014 8:48 AM
To: Shaw, Heather
Subject: NEP0226

Hi Heather, 
 
The proposed project (NEP0226 - 2nd site) in Berkeley Township, Ocean County is within the geographic 
range of the northern long-eared bat (Myotis septentrionalis). The northern long-eared bat is currently proposed 
as endangered.  To protect the northern long-eared bat I recommend seasonally restricting clearing of trees 
greater than 3 inches dbh from April 1 to September 30.  Thus, a seasonal restriction on tree clearing activities 
should be a condition for the application. 
 
Thanks for coordinating with me. 
 
Jeremy 
 
--  
Jeremy Markuson 
Fish and Wildlife Biologist 
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
New Jersey Field Office 
927 North Main Street, Bldg. D 
Pleasantville, NJ 08232 
phone: (609) 383-3938 ext. 45  fax: (609) 646-0352 
jeremy_markuson@fws.gov 


